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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

In these uncertain times  we may ask ourselves “How Can I hear 

God?” The answer is in the language of the heart. Set your heart 

to “receive”! You cannot hear God like you hear people or sounds 

around you. Sometimes you hear his voice inside you, sometimes 

through the words of the Bible, sometimes in “coincidences”. 

Sometimes God speaks to you through other people.

God says: “Everything will be fine!”

Sometimes God says this through a mother when she 

comforts a child.

God says: “Help!”

Sometimes God says this through the tears of a child.

God says: “Look. How wonderful!”

Sometimes God says this when the sun is shining and 

the flowers are blooming.

God says: “Can you hear it? How beautiful!”

Sometimes God says this when you listen to your 

favourite music.

God says: “ Do you know how much I love you?”

Sometimes God says this through the eyes of a father 

when he is proud of you.

God says: “Do you realise I mean you?” 

Sometimes God says this through the words of Holy 

Scripture.

God says: “Can you feel that I am with you?”

Sometimes God says this in bed of an evening when all 

is quiet.

God is available to talk to 24 hours a day.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn

Newsletter Term 3 Week 6, 2021.                                                       18th AUGUST, 2021

FUTURE DATES 

For current Hillsbus 
school and route 
services visit 
www.cdcbus.com.au 
or call 02 8889 7000.

Olive Street gate will not 
be open in the mornings 
or afternoons until 
further notice.

LIVE STREAM MASS 
TIMES CLICK ON THE 

LINK BELOW
Saturdays 6PM 

(Vigil), Sundays: 
8AM, 9:30AM 

https://www.facebook.com
/OLOL7Hills

Click here to 
view a 360° 
Virtual Tour of 
OLOL.

 

 
 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2021.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2022  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/
https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home


                 

Advice from NSW Government, 
             NSW Health and CEDP

COVID-19 continues to impact the communities of Greater Sydney. With 
COVID-19 case numbers remaining high, this impact is being felt strongly 
in Western Sydney. Recently, some of our schools have needed to 
temporarily close as a result of COVID-19 cases in the school 
community. Yesterday, Seven Hills and Blacktown were again named as 
suburbs of concern.
 
With the NSW Government announcing strengthened ‘stay-at-home’ 
orders, and with the safety of our community as our top priority, I again 
ask you to please do everything possible to keep your children at 
home as there is an added risk for your children when they attend 
school and come into contact with others outside their immediate 
family. Supervision will continue to be provided at school only for the 
families who need this support - essential workers, vulnerable students, 
or those who are not at home and have no other supervision options. 
Learning will be delivered in the same form as to students who are 
learning at home.There continues to be minimal staff onsite and the the 
expectation is that children engage in remote learning from home. 
 
As we continue to work together to respond to COVID-19, your 
cooperation and understanding are greatly appreciated. I also encourage 
you to let us know if there is any information that you feel we should 
know about your family’s needs at this time. Please contact the school by 
email ololshills@parra.catholic.edu.au or by telephone 8869 6800. 
 
Thank you for your support as we work together to keep our communities 
safe and learning. Please be assured that we will continue to support 
your children in their learning and wellbeing in Term 3.

God Bless
Keiran Byrnes

mailto:ololshills@parra.catholic.edu.au


OLOL Connect and Thrive

Join us for our optional zoom meeting for parents  @ 1:00pm Thursday 19th August. This 

will be hosted by Charlotte Watt, school counsellor, Margaret Ferguson, Acting Assistant 

Principal and myself.  We are hoping to connect parents with each other and the school as 

well as to share top tips for managing at home during lockdown. Please send your 

expression of interest to join us by filling out the following Google Form: 

OLOL Connect and Thrive Expression of Interest Form

A link will be sent to participants Thursday morning

To view our OLOL Connect & Thrive Parent Zoom sessions and to find more 
wellbeing resources view the page on our Parent Remote Learning portal here: 
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-c
yber-safety

https://forms.gle/uh5DE3K83YpRrRMr7
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety


Wellbeing Resources from our 
school Counsellor Charlotte. 

Click on the image here

To download a PDF of Community 
Resources

To find more wellbeing resources view the 
page on our Parent Remote Learning 
portal here: 
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.
au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safe
ty

Click on the image here

To download a PDF of Ways for 
Children to Socialise using video 
technology. 

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/wellbeing-and-cyber-safety
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kqLJo7e6bExxhIfuorS9sqgb52GHeUsl/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OjL0_o6ry4X-gbl4Cr7fUKR6iFayhNz-/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ijCAYqyrN3vV2EvNW1Suz5Y1RBAcFZ7H/view


Out and About 
Book Week  August 21-27 Week 7

Book Week will look very different this year due to learning from home. The 
theme for this year is “Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds” Throughout this 
week, students will have the opportunity to listen to Mrs Cividin read the six 
shortlisted picture books (titles below) that have been named by the Children’s 
Book Council of Australia. These will be posted on a grid in your child’s Google 
classroom. In Week 7 the students will vote on which book was their favourite 
by completing an online poll in their Google classroom. On Friday in Week 7, 
27th August, students are encouraged to come to their zoom dressed as their 
favourite book character or perhaps as a character from an Old World, New 
World or Other World for a virtual Book Parade. Each class will have a special 
Book Week activity in their Google classroom and the book that OLOL voted as 
their favourite will also be announced. So come along dressed up ready for 
some fun!!

As a school we are participating in the Premiers Reading Challenge. The challenge 
officially commenced on March 1st and has been extended to conclude on 3rd 
September which is the last day for students to enter their student reading records. 
The student records can be added via the Premiers Reading Challenge website using 
the user names and passwords provided in earlier in the year.

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal







   

 









As a 󰈚󰈡󰈹󰇽le 󰇼󰈡󰈢󰈼t 󰇷u󰈹󰈎n󰈇 󰉄h󰇵󰈻e 󰈋󰈡m󰇵 󰈗e󰈀󰈹n󰈏󰈝󰈈 ti󰈚󰈩󰈼 w󰇵 󰈊a󰉐󰈩 b󰇵e󰈝 
ha󰉏󰈎󰈞g 󰇾󰉊󰈞 wi󰉃󰈋 󰈡󰉊r “F󰈸i󰇶󰈀y F󰉊󰈝󰇶ay” Z󰈡󰈢󰈚 󰈛e󰈩t󰈏󰈝󰈈s. Ou󰈸 fi󰈹s󰉃 o󰈞󰈩 󰈏n 
We󰈩k 4 󰉒󰇽󰈼 an O󰈗󰉙m󰈥i󰇸s 󰉃󰈋󰈩m󰇵. La󰈻󰉄 󰈌󰈩󰇵k 󰉒a󰈼 Cr󰈀󰉛󰉙 󰉀󰇽t/Be󰈀n󰈏e D󰈀󰉘. 
Thi󰈻 󰉓󰈩󰇵k 󰉒e 󰈀󰈹󰇵 ha󰉏󰈎󰈞g 󰇼󰈹󰈏n󰈇 󰉙o󰉉r 󰈢󰉒󰈞 te󰇷󰇶y/so󰈃 󰉃󰈡󰉙. N󰇵x󰉃 󰉓e󰈩k 󰉒󰈏󰈘l 

be 󰈡󰉊󰈸 Bo󰈡󰈕 󰈌󰇵ek 󰉌󰈸󰈩󰈼s 󰉊󰈥 Zo󰈡󰈛. 󰈌󰇵 al󰈗 󰈘󰈡󰈢k 󰇾o󰈹w󰈀󰈸󰇶 t󰈢 F󰈸i󰇶󰈀y 
Fun󰇷󰈀󰉙’s!



Thank you to all the students who 
submitted entries for the Olympics and 

Creative Minds Challenges. 

Below are some of our wonderful entries. 

This week is a Construction Challenge. 
We can’t wait to see what you come up 

with!



Well done 
to the lucky 
dip winners 
for Week 5 - 
Evie Wright 
and Bobby 

Li!



THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION

The students at OLOL have been learning about Mary 
this week. We know that Mary is the  mother of Jesus and 
we celebrate the Feast of the Assumption, the day she 
went to heaven, body and soul, on 15th August. 
Below are some work samples the students have 
completed this week:



THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION



THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION



THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION



Dear Mary,
Shine your bright light all over us and show us a new path everyday. I walk on the path of hope and 
remember you shining your inspiring light upon others. You visited Elizabeth despite having to do a 
lot more things about figuring all of this Jesus business, you still visited her. Not to get information 
and advice out of her, it was just to comfort her as she was desperately struggling in the difficult 
times of having a child. Mary’s bravery inspired Elizabeth to greet her even through all the pain. I 
walk further on the path of hope and see the decisions, the doors of my conscience and I don’t 
even stutter. Because I know that you’ll be guiding me in my life no matter what door I take in life's 
decisions.

Dear Mary,
Help grant the human race some courage to face all of the COVID-19 business and speed this 
process along. We’ve formed in unison and have bonded with teamwork and trust but there’s just 
one thing missing, that’s courage. You are the main peacekeeper and restore our courage when we 
need it the most. When your son Jesus died on the cross you stopped at nothing to try and get to 
him. And for your determination, God granted your soul and chance to be risen up. You’ve given us 
so many opportunities in our life and we try to make up for it as best as we can. So with all of this 
right by your side I hope you can find it in the bottom of your heart to give us the opportunity to be 
with each other once again.

Dear Mary,
I know that sometimes I have not been myself at times but I've been trying to make it up from 
time to time. We as humans can never be as good as you Mary but what really matters for us is 
that we make things right with each other and tell the truth. The most important thing that we do 
after a mistake is apologize and own up to our mistakes. No matter what it may be we must own 
up to our mistakes and with your loving arms by our side, you comfort us through the toughest of 
times. And with all of this in our minds we can utter a smile through all of our troubles.

Dear Mary,
We all embrace through these tough times together and help each other out. With our 
perseverance, we’ve helped the negativity to just go away and let the positivity to just flow right 
through. But that little bit of negativity is still flowing and with your help we can easily stop it. 
When we are all pushed through and we can go back to what we all know and love, we’ll thank 
everyone that helped us by our side, especially you Mary. Even though we can’t hear or see you we 
can still feel your positivity coursing through our veins, we can feel you in our hr=heart and your 
message will never be left alone we’ll keep on pushing and never stop.

THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION



Mary,
Your love warms our hearts
The gift you gave us is bigger than the world,
you walk amongst us,
You live in our hearts.
                               

I will always believe in you and will always 
put my faith in you. Your love will keep us 
safe and that you are always watching over 
us. I know I am safe, even if I'm an inch from 
falling off the earth.

1. I will always love my family and 
friends, and that I will always think of 
God.

2. I will always walk with pride knowing 
that Jesus and God are in my heart.

3. I shall always love what you have 
given us.

4. I will always know that i’m not alone 
and that you are here with me

THE FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION



Father’s Day ZOOM Dress-up
3rd September 2021

Due to the current COVID19 lockdown and restrictions, we 
will be unable to have a regular Father’s Day Mass at the 
school. However, we are happy to announce that we will be 
doing the following:

1. All fathers, grandfathers or uncles and invited to join 
their child’s  regular grade zoom meeting at the normal 
scheduled time on 3rd September (a timetable will be in 
the next newsletter).

2. Dress up in your favourite ‘dad’ clothes.
3. During this 20 minute zoom, we will have a short liturgy, 

followed by a slidedeck celebrating our fathers.
4. All students are invited to upload a photo of themselves 

with their dad, grandad or uncle on the slidedeck. These 
photo will need to be submitted by Friday 20th August 
via your child’s Google Classroom.

We look forward to celebrating this special feast day with 
you all virtually.

God bless,
Lucy Messina



SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 2021 UPDATE 

Due to this current lockdown, our First Holy Communion have been delayed as a 
result, we are sorry for any inconvenience and shall adjust the program with ZOOM 
MEETINGS for parents and children preparing for First Holy Communion, which will 
be on 12th and 19th September this year, if things are back to normal. May I invite our 
parents of children who are in Year 3 this year to contact Artelle Lenthall for more 
information about the schedule for the meetings. artellel@olol7hills.com.au I would 
also much appreciate if everyone could help to spread this message to applicable 
families. 

God bless, 
Fr Henry

All are welcome to join us for Our Lady of Lourdes, Seven Hills, 
Sydney, NSW, Australia Facebook 

LIVE-STREAM WEEKEND MASSES 
celebrated by Fr. Henry Huu Duc Tran on 

Saturdays 6PM (Vigil), Sundays: 8AM, 9:30AM 
https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/

https://www.facebook.com/OLOL7Hills/


Please update your contact details
On Monday 16 August you would have received an email or SMS (for those parents without email) from Catholic 
Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) asking you to review and, where necessary, update the key information they 
hold about your children currently enrolled in CEDP schools. 

The purpose of this review is to ensure that CEDP has the right details to correctly identify and support students, 
including contacting families in an emergency or to share important updates. 

Steps have been taken to ensure this process is as secure as possible to protect your information and your family’s 
privacy. Your information is only accessed by authorised staff when it is necessary and in accordance with our 
Privacy Policy.

The link is open until Friday 3 September and I encourage you to complete the review/update as soon as possible to 
ensure that your family’s correct details are on file. This is particularly important as Greater Sydney remains in 
lockdown due to the COVID-19 outbreak. 

This short “how to” video may assist you with completing the process (use the closed caption icon to turn on 
subtitles). Please don’t hesitate to contact the school office if you have any questions or concerns.

Only one person per family needs to complete the survey and it takes about 15 minutes to complete. If you have any 
questions or to seek help, please contact the CEDP Community Liaison Team on 9840 5796.

Term 3, 2021 Statement of Accounts have now been 
issued to families. 
If you have not received a statement, or wish to 
discuss a payment arrangement please send an 
email to Anne at: 
olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au

During the uncertain time for employment, we are 
grateful for your financial contributions and 
understanding that for many families, who may not 
be in a position to contribute.
Fee relief is available to support families who are 
experiencing significant financial hardship.
We are here to help. 
Please email Anne at:
olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au

Thank you for your support with this matter.

CHANGES TO HILLSBUS 
SERVICES COMMENCING 26TH 

JULY.  
 

● Route 2701 will terminate at Blacktown 

Rd opposite Columbia Rd.

● Route 8513 will have a path change. 

Please refer to school bus advice for 

detailed path.

We remind students they must have a 
valid Opal card to travel on school 
buses, and must tap on and off morning 
and afternoon.

For current Hillsbus school and route 
services visit www.cdcbus.com.au or 
call 02 8889 7000.

https://oscarshare.parra.catholic.edu.au/My%20Work/SystemPoliciesandProcedures/Privacy%20Policy.pdf
https://oscarshare.parra.catholic.edu.au/My%20Work/SystemPoliciesandProcedures/Privacy%20Policy.pdf
https://youtu.be/Rat7w0hEjZE
mailto:olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au
mailto:olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au


Keeping active and healthy is important for our physical and mental wellbeing, particularly at 
this time when we are required to stay at home. 

To support the health and wellbeing of staff and families, Western Sydney Local Health 
District (WSLHD) has developed a toolkit of "Healthy@Home" social media tiles and 
messages that you can share with your families via your school communication channels 
such as Facebook or newsletters. Please forward this information to the relevant staff at 
your school who manage this.

The Healthy@Home tiles - which you can download here - provide families with practical 
tips and resources for: 

● being active 
● eating well 
● staying connected 
● supporting mental wellbeing

There are a range of tiles you can choose to download including some which have been 
translated into other languages. We hope the practical tips and information are helpful for 
your families at this time.  

The information is housed on the WSLHD Covid 19 Community Resources for Western 
Sydney web page, where you’ll find a lot of local COVID-19 related information (linked to 
NSW Govt sites).

Please contact WSLHD-MunchAndMove@health.nsw.gov.au if you have any questions 
about the toolkit.

https://www.wslhd.health.nsw.gov.au/COVID-19-Wellbeing/COVID-19-Community-Resources-Healthy-Home/healthy-at-home
https://www.wslhd.health.nsw.gov.au/COVID-19-Wellbeing/home
https://www.wslhd.health.nsw.gov.au/COVID-19-Wellbeing/home






UNIFORM ORDERS

Due to the current Covid restrictions we have been advised by 
Oz Fashions that there will be no uniforms delivered to the school 
until further notice.  For further information please contact Elle on
M: 0421 216 414 or  E: elle@ozfashions.com.au

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au




Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






